
FAREWELL TO MY SON 

GREGORY MEHDI 
UNTIL WE MEET AGAIN. . .   

 
Greg - January 2011 

 
Greg with Dad Zafar at a fundraising event 

for Carrie Mehdi Foundation - May 2014 

 
 

Greg at high school graduation (2003) with 

his mom Carrie (deceased) and Dad Zafar. 
 

Dear family and friends, 
 

I am heartbroken to communicate this sad 
and devastating news to you.  My beloved son 
Greg was involved in a car accident and 
passed away last week.  Greg just recently 
celebrated his 30th birthday. Greg's mother 
and my wife, Carrie, had sadly passed away 

about 2 years ago unexpectedly from a stroke.  
 

Greg was born at Huntington Hospital in 
Pasadena, California in July 1984. His early 
education, from Pre-Kindergarten to 6th 
grade, was at Clairbourn School, a private 
school near Pasadena. Then in 7th grade he 
was admitted to Flintridge Preparatory School, 
a private school in La Canada Flintridge, and 
completed his high school with honors from 
Flintridge Prep in 2003.  After that he was 
admitted to Tufts University in Massachusetts 

where he earned his Bachelor of Arts degree 
with a double major in Environmental Science 
and American Studies. Then Greg came back 
to Los Angeles and became interested in real 
estate and started his own real estate 
consulting company. He was very successful 
in his business and lived happily with his 
girlfriend Elizabeth in Los Angeles.  
 

Greg loved life and enjoyed reading, golf, 
music, and attending concerts. After his 
mom's passing, with family and friends, he led 
the formation of the "Carrie Mehdi 
Foundation" (CMF), a non-profit 501c3 
charitable organization, to continue to support 
the kind of organizations that his mom 
supported.  Greg was a member of the Board 
of Directors of CMF. Greg was passionate 
about supporting organizations that helped 

people who needed help. With his 
recommendation, CMF added Homeless 
Health Care Los Angeles, the Midnight 
Mission, Union Station Homeless services and 
Los Angeles Mission to the list of organizations 
that CMF supports.  
 

Greg's happy attitude and love for life will be 
greatly missed. His spirit will live on forever 
through the good deeds of CMF, a foundation 
he helped form. In lieu of flowers, donations in 
Greg's name may be made to Carrie Mehdi 
Foundation. Please visit website for details. 

www.CarrieMehdiFoundation.org 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Zafar Mehdi, Greg's Dad  
Email: Zmehdi1@gmail.com 
Mailing Address: 30025 Alicia Pkwy PMB 104, 
Laguna Niguel, CA 92677 

http://www.carriemehdifoundation.org/

